TOWN OF MIDDLEBURY
Department of Elderly & Social Services

Shepardson Community Center

1172 Whittemore Rd

Middlebury, CT.  06762

Phone 203-577-4166

E mail   jcappelletti@middlebury-ct.org
Meeting Minutes

Tuesday June 20th, 2023
Middlebury Senior Center

9:30 A.M.

Members Present: Judy Mirrer, Jean Hansen, Ann Zimkus, Nancy Mastroianni, Maryann Barra, Nancy Pun 
JoAnn Cappelletti, Municipal Agent, Senior Center and Social Services Director
Members Absent: N/A
Ralph Barra, Liason
The meeting was called to order by Judy Mirrer at 9:40 a.m.
Review and approval of Minutes for April 18th, 2023. 
A motion to approve the minutes of the April 18th, 2023. COA meeting was made by Judy Mirrer and seconded by Jean Hansen.

Treasurer’s Report: 

Balance on hand is $500. No expenses. 
Chairman’s Report:

Municipal Agent Report

Senior Center
Transportation: 
GWTD still running Thursday from 9 to 5 for the Town of Middlebury. 
The Senior Center bus hours are from 8:30 to 1:30 P.M.; Monday through Friday. Thursday is still reserved with GWTD and our senior bus.
No new repairs for either bus. 
Joann had plans to apply for a grant to purchase a new bus; this application takes approximately two years for approval. An email from DOT stated this application was for a “Non-Traditional” application. The Town will only apply for “Traditional” and therefore the application will be on hold until further notice. 

Benefit Programs:
Energy Assistance and Operation Fuel programs are closed until Fall. 
Grab & Go lunch program was discontinued as of May 1st. 
The lunch program has restarted as of June 1st. We have an average of 8 people that prefer to have this lunch packed to be taken home. We have no resident currently eating lunch here at the Shepardson Center. The price is still $3.50 per lunch. 
New Business:

The next AARP safe driving course is scheduled for July 31st, 2023. 
Joann will still apply for a grant for remodeling of the kitchen that totals $29,000. This is still in process.

The Knights of Columbus recently had a Food Drive for the Middlebury Food Bank to help replenish what has been used. 

Ameriprise Financial opened the Community Garden by cleaning and donating all the vegetable plants. It is now up and already producing for residents. Fresh vegetables are first come first serve at the Food Pantry for those who need it. 

The American Red Cross held a Blood Drive on June 16th at the Shepardson Center with a very good turnout for donations.  

Old Business:
“Are you ok?” is still in process of being implemented. The software has been purchased and the Police Station is in the process of setting up a computer dedicated to this program. 

Public Questions/Comments:

The next Commission on Aging meeting scheduled for September 19th, 2023 at 9:30 a.m.
at the Shepardson Center. 

Adjournment:
A motion to adjourn at 10:25 a.m. was made by Nancy Pun and seconded by Maryanne Barra and approved.

